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In Principal 

 
Welcome Back 

I hope that your Easter break was a fabulous one, in whatever form it took. Our school 
had a remarkable first term and the break was appreciated by our students and staff 
members. 

 
This fortnight has seen us get rolling on a number of activities, including Cross Country, 

Parent-Teacher Interviews and our school ANZAC Parade. Some of these were carried 
over from last term and this has meant that the notice was short. My apologies if this im-

pacted negatively on you and your family, but given the events on the horizon, it was bet-
ter that we went ahead with the aforementioned events as soon as possible. 

 
Also, a gentle reminder regarding attendance at school. Pre-COVID, our school-

wide attendance rate was about 95%. It currently stands at about 90%. I feel that this 
number could be a little higher. Please do everything possible to have your children at 

school every day and on time. 
 

Toys at School 
I have shared with you in previous newsletters that there has been an increase in toys and 

other high interest items at school. These serve as a distraction and they often go miss-
ing. Please discourage your child from bringing such items to school. Our staff members 
will hold onto such items for the day, so that the child can take them home in the after-

noon. 
 

Life – Stress 
Last newsletter I started sharing information about stress. Whilst a certain amount is 

necessary to motivate us to do something, too much of it is counter-productive. Finding a 
way to unplug from the demands of work, school, family and everything else is crucial if 

we want to remain healthy and productive. 
Dr Mercola, a physician and author, described 4 stress relieving tools to quiet our minds. 

The next one follows: 
 

Rejuvenation Through Meditation - one of the best activities for reducing stress and 
improving health. Before you dismiss meditation as the realm of Buddhist monks or hip-

pies, let's take a closer look. At its most basic level, meditation helps you take a deliber-
ate break from the stream of thoughts that are constantly flowing in and out of your 

mind. In so doing, your pulse, breathing and heart rate begin to slow; your muscles relax; 
and your mind enjoys the peace that comes from the silencing of racing thoughts.  

 
Meditation has been shown to produce beneficial brain changes, both short and long 
term, such as improved attention span and better focus, even amidst distractions. It can 

also lower your blood pressure, protect your heart and boost your immune system. It 
might be helpful to begin with five minutes and work your way up to longer periods as 

your meditative skills develop. 
 

May you have an enriching week. 
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Only Our Best,  

Everyone,  

Everyday  

STATE SCHOOL  

WOODLINKS 

Only Our Best, Everyone, Everyday 

Breakfast Club Daily 8:15am 

 

Reading Club Daily 8:30am 

 

09th—14th June 

Book Fair in the Library 

 

Thur 16th & Fri 17th June 

Senior Athletics Carnival 

 

Thur 23rd June 

Junior Athletics Carnival 

 

 

ABSENCE LINE   33814688 

 

2021 Uniform Shop Hours 

 

Mondays 8.30—9.30am 

Wednesdays 2.30pm—3.30pm 

Fridays  8.30am—9.30am 

 

 

 

GATES OPEN    8:15AM 

AND   2:50PM 

 

    
   
    
     

Greg Noble 

Principal 

In Principal 
 
Generous Donation by the P&C 
 
My thanks to our P&C Association, who this week donated $4 000 to our school in 
order to drastically reduce the cost of the swimming lessons for our students in Prep 
and Grades 2, 4 and 6. With this very kind donation, school funds and a Queensland 
Government grant, the resulting cost to families for the entire swimming season is 
less than what some families are paying for single swimming lessons. 
 
Our P&C do great things to support our students – this is but one example. 
 
 
Shoes and Jumpers 
 
With this week being School Photo Week, it brought into sharp focus how many 
students have the correct coloured jumpers and shoes, as per our uniform guidelines 
– my thanks to all of the families who support our school in this manner. I understand 
that it’s not always possible to have a school jumper, so a navy jumper of some sort 
also fits the bill nicely. 
 
In terms of shoes, they should be black or white. The policy says “mostly black”, but 
it’s easy then to have ones that are half black, a quarter white and a quarter orange, 
which defeats the purpose. 
 
Having our students in school uniform encourages a sense of community and 
belonging, as well as pride in our school. This also stops students getting into 
competitions about who has the best/ most expensive brands of clothing. When our 
children were at school, I also appreciated that their uniforms bore the brunt of their 
school experiences, leaving their other clothes for adventures outside school. 
 
Top 10 Tips for Reading at Home 
 
Reading at home with our kids is a crucial activity that teaches our children much 
about reading – but also about speaking, vocabulary and life in general. Last week I 
came across the work of educator Annie Facchinetti, who shared some tips on 
making such activities even more beneficial. Here’s the first few: 
 
1. Find Books You Both Enjoy - If you’ve read a book that you both love, read it 
again! And Again! Running short of time? Let your child choose the book they want 
you to read. 
 
2. Expand Your Book Search Parameters – You can find things to read 
everywhere, not just in bookshops - try local libraries, op shops or markets. Friends 
and family are often keen to share their books too. 
 
3. Books Aren't the Only Reading Material – Don’t think books are the only thing to 
read … you can read anything together, including the shopping list, road signs when 
you’re in the car and posters in shop windows.  Audiobooks or podcasts at home or 
on the go are also great fun to explore. 
 
I’ll continue with this list next newsletter. 
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YEAR 1 NEWS 

From the Year 1  Teachers  

In Year 1 our learning has been full of eventful and investigative fun. In Term 2 we began our Pause lessons and 

have learned about the important parts of the brain for emotions, learning, behaviour choices and memories. 

This is helping us to understand strategies to help self-regulate ourselves throughout each day with a goal to 

being focused learners.  

 

English: Our English unit is centred around Age Appropriate Pedagogies with an event-based approach to 

Poetry genre. The Year 1s are busy rehearsing for a poetry performance, preparing invites to send home, 

costumes, props and activities for a Poetry Party on the 17th June 2022 with our families and friends. Our 

poetry party will showcase students’ learning and engagement with poetry throughout the term. Have you seen 

our bean plants growing in the windows? A character we studied put one up her nose. We practiced engaging 

vocab from the poem by observing bean seeds growing (“discreetly, engulfed, encasing and popped out a leaf”).   

Maths: We began the term skip counting by 2s using every day materials found at home (eg, pasta and toy 

bugs). Students identified the features of two dimensional  and three dimensional shaped objects relating our 

learning to the environment where shapes can be found every day. Students explored measuring with non-

standard units identifying that to compare lengths the units must be the same. We played with the value of 

money and learned that the order of coins is different when ordering size versus ordering coins for value. One 

interesting fact we learned is that the Lyrebird on the 10c coin likes to imitate noises. This provided much 

entertainment.  

Ordering everyday objects for height 
Investigating materials for  
waterproof properties 

Science and Design Tech: This term we have explored the effects of making physical changes to materials 
and objects. We named different materials and grouped them according to their physical properties (eg, 
hard, soft, flexible, transparent, waterproof). We sorted and recorded our observations. Students 
explored moving parts of boats and experimented making car ramps, moving flags and steering wheels. 
This is because we designed and built a barge that floats and carries cars should a flooding event occur in 
the future.   
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It is with pleasure that we invite children between the ages of 5 - 14 to participate in 
our Sony Foundation Children’s Holiday Camp. The Camp is a three-day residential 
camp for children with intellectual and physical disabilities. It is to be held at Camp 
Laurence at Moogerah, 17-19 September 2022. Campers will meet at St Laurence’s 
College, 82 Stephens Road on Saturday morning at 7:30am and will then be 
transported to the camp by bus. The 2022 Camp will be an outdoor adventure for 
children with an emphasis on outdoor activities.  
 
The Camp provides three days of care, friendship and entertainment for the 
children.  It also provides respite for families as senior students volunteer to take on 
the role of Companions for the camp. Each participating child (the camper) has two 
full time companions who are in turn supported by a team of staff, volunteers and 
medical facilitators. The Camp offers extensive on-site facilities, medical staff and care 
of the highest standard. 
 
For the children, the Camp is one of fun with art, cooking, musical activities and an 
outdoor adventure. There is no cost involved in participation. 
 
If you know of children and families who would benefit from participation in the 
camp, could you please provide them with the enclosed information package. 
Alternatively, they could contact Mrs Kerri-Anne O’Neill on 30101115 or 
sonycampapplications@slc.qld.edu.au for an application package.  

mailto:sonycampapplications@slc.qld.edu.au
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09th—14th June 08:35am —9:00am 

3:00pm—3:30pm LIBRARY 
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WOODLINKS ARE NOW ACCEPTING 

PREP ENROLMENTS FOR 2023 

 

COLLECT APPLICATION FORMS FROM 

THE FRONT OFFICE 
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Lynda Tucker 
SAKG Teacher Aide 

Happy Cooking and Gardening. 

Kia Ora, Gurumba bigi to you all. 

 

We have started a new set of recipes this week to celebrate that we have had a whole term of cooking.  I am 

sorry to say a few classes have had to be cancelled for different reasons, which is unfortunate, but this can't be 

helped. 

 

The new recipes include Potato and Rosemary Pizza, Banana Spring Rolls, Banana Bread, Warrigal Green and 

Ricotta Fritters and Oat Raisin Baskets.  We have been given lots of bananas, (a very big thank you to those 

who have donated bananas) so we are using them up in our recipes.  We cook and eat healthy in the kitchen! 

We are still needing volunteers to be able to cook these delicious recipes.  Your child doesn't need to be in the 

class that is cooking either.  A Blue Card (if not a parent), closed in shoes, proof that you have been vaccinated 

or a doctor's letter are the requirements to volunteer in the kitchen. 

 

Last Saturday SAKG held a BBQ at Bunnings, Bundamba.  Our first sale was at 8.30am and the last sale was 

around 3.15pm.  What a busy day we had.  I saw some familiar faces in the line,  thank you for supporting 

us.  We sold out of most things so thankfully Greg Noble was able to do a quick trip to the supermarket for us 

to replenish our stock.  A total of $2,108.10 was raised on the day and these funds will go towards a garden 

shed that will be situated in the main garden area on the concrete slab.  A great result and effort from everyone 

who volunteered for this BBQ. 

 

With the spare days I have had this term I have been able to get out into the garden and pull up weeds and get 

them ready to plant new seedlings to use in next terms cooking. 
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